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Chair Pena-Melnyk, Vice-Chair Cullison, and Members of the Health and Government 
Operations Committee, thank you for the opportunity to testify against HB 1271 which 
would prohibit a qualified provider from performing or inducing an abortion on a pregnant 
person within 24 hours after receiving transabdominal ultrasound imaging unless they live 
100 miles or more away.  

Requiring physicians to perform ultrasounds for individuals who are seeking an abortion is 
can increase the cost of the abortion1 and mandatory waiting periods are both medically 
unnecessary and increase barriers to abortion care2. Evidence shows that requiring 
ultrasounds do not significantly change patients’ minds3,4 and that the vast majority of 
individuals who seek an abortion not only do not regret their decision but remained certain 
of their decision five years later5. 

Finally, voters passed Maryland Question 1 (SB798/HB705) in the November 2024 election 
which amends the constitution to establish the right to reproductive freedom and the right 
to make decisions to prevent, continue, or end one’s own pregnancy6. This bill does not 
appear to align with the amendment.  
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6 S.B. 798/CH244, 2023 General Assembly of Maryland, 2023 Reg. Sess. (Maryland, 2023). 
https://mgaleg.maryland.gov/2023RS/bills/sb/sb0798T.pdf 
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We strongly urge you to give an unfavorable report for HB 1271 and protect access to 
abortion services for all Marylanders. 

The Maryland Public Health Association (MdPHA) is a nonprofit, statewide 
organization of public health professionals dedicated to improving the lives of all 
Marylanders through education, advocacy, and collaboration. We support public 
policies consistent with our vision of healthy Marylanders living in healthy, 
equitable, communities. MdPHA is the state affiliate of the American Public Health 
Association, a nearly 145-year-old professional organization dedicated to improving 
population health and reducing the health disparities that plague our state and our 
nation. 
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